Committee on Curriculum and Instruction

Approved Minutes

April 30, 2010
          






9:00 AM-11:00 AM

Physics Research Building Conference Room 4138

ATTENDEES: Andereck, Cohen, Fitzpatrick, Fredal, Gustafson, Hallihan, Harvey, Huffman, Krissek, Masters, Meyers, Shabad, Shanda, Vankeerbergen, Williams
Guest: A. Collier

Agenda

 

1. Items from Chair
a. Announcements

· Today is T. Huffman’s last CCI meeting. CCI thanks her for her services. Sean Fitzpatrick will be fulfilling her role as CCI student representative for next year. He has been a member of the assessment subcommittee for the past two years. 

· K. Hallihan is leaving her position as Director of the Arts and Sciences Curriculum and Assessment Services. She is going to JGS, where she will be Director of Student Services. CCI thanks her for her services.
b. Update on Arts Entrepreneurship Minor courses/pre-reqs
· Bus MHR 490: 
· this course is a 4-credit course (not 5-credits as indicated in the Powerpoint Presentation of April 9); 
· according to Rhonda Fisher (Director of the Entrepreneurship Minor and Associate Director of Student Services, FCOB Undergraduate Program): “The 290 prereq was approved over a year ago, but for the 09-10 academic year, we didn't enforce it since all students had not had the opportunity to take it the prior year.  For this year we accepted Econ 200, AED Econ 200 or MHR 290.  Effective 8/31/2010 only 290 will be the required pre-requisite.”
· The information contained in the CCI-approved proposal and advising sheet is consistent with this information.

c. Approval of 4/9/10 minutes
Fredal, Shabad, unanimously approved
d. History of Art Minor Revisions (expedited item)
· Changes: In the general track sample minor, History of Art 210, 211, and 212 have been replaced with History of Art 201 and 202. In the Modern Art period track sample minor, History of Art 212 has been replaced with History of Art 202.
Shanda, Fredal, unanimously approved

2. ASC Merger Update (Terry Gustafson)
· Side note: On 4-23, the ASC Faculty Senate unanimously approved the GE documents. The results were communicated to CAA.

· The proposal is to abolish the historical five colleges in ASC and replace them with one college.

· There were 2 open forums. CAA began the discussion of the process. The official report of the ad-hoc committee (Rathman Committee) will go to CAA on 5/5/10. The topic will again be discussed by CAA. There will be discussion with faculty council. On May 19, proposal will be voted on by CAA. From there it will proceed to University Senate (vote May 27). If approved then, the proposal will go to the Trustees for their June 17 meeting. 
· Two reports discuss the ASC merger: Joan Leitzel’s (initial report for the alteration) & J. Steinmetz’s. Both documents are available on CAA’s 4-28 site: http://oaa.osu.edu/caa/CAAMaterials100428.php
· There are some important issues that still need to be discussed (e.g. P&T, Curriculum). There may be college-wide committees for P&T; permanent replacement for Director for Curriculum and Assessment Services being considered. 

· The new structure will strengthen interdisciplinary hires.

· Format/structure of CCI will remain the same until at least next Fall. 

· Side note: M. Shanda has been asked to provide new language to rule 3335-8-07 (approved by Board of Trustees on 1-10-1975) of the University Faculty. The rule concerns “basic education”: “Every undergraduate student must complete forty-five hours selected to ensure acquaintance with the three basic areas of academic study; the humanities, the social sciences, and the natural sciences. A minimum of fifteen hours is required in each of the three areas.”
M. Shanda believes the rule should be rewritten to make the language more general/without the specific prescriptions. 
Member suggestion to take the relevant paragraph in the “Curricular Experience at The Ohio State University” document:  “The general education program enables students to acquire and develop a breadth of knowledge, skills, and perspectives that cross disciplinary boundaries and extend to areas outside specialized study programs.”

3.  Subcommittee Updates (including ULAC and Semester Conversion)
a. ULAC: 
· ULAC was pleased with the questions by ASC Senate and its unanimous vote approving the new GE. We are much closer to unified GE for the university.
· There will be two more ULAC meetings this Spring.

· ULAC will go back to 11 members after July 1.

· Three items will be discussed in the upcoming meetings:

· Discuss data on current delivery of GEC-R; student enrollment patterns; how students are completing GEC-R.

· Develop guiding principles for bridge years for students starting in old system and continuing in new system. This will probably come as a recommendation to this group.
· Celebrate new GE.
· A. Collier wishes to acknowledge Mark’s leadership in developing the new GE.
b. Assessment Subcommittee: 
· Three more meetings are planned for this quarter. In the upcoming meetings, the subcommittee will 
· finalize reviews of course set 5 
· respond to a regional campus dean who pointed out issues regarding regional campuses involvement in assessment process (e.g., there are many adjunct instructors on regionals; what is their motivation for doing assessment?)

· discuss the next steps: 
· major review and its integration with OAA program review; 
· winding down course assessment for short term (units will continue to collect data but they will not be asked to write new reports for now); 
· moving into advocacy role as opposed to documentation role (for 4-5 year period, rolling review may be in abeyance—2015/2016 start asking for assessment data and plans again for courses on semesters) 
· A. Collier wishes to acknowledge Mark Shanda’s and Kate Hallihan’s work. Assessment must continue to be embedded in curricular process (move from accountability to student learning). Major assessment: As majors are being revised, it is important that units keep track of how assessment informs their conversion process. Suggestion to have semester conversion subcommittee also pay attention as to how assessment is used in conversion.

c. Arts & Humanities Subcommittee:
· Did not meet.
d. Interdisciplinary Initiatives Subcommittee:
· Sexuality Studies Major: was unanimously approved; the proposal will be at CCI on May 28 

· As part of major, Sexuality Studies 6xx (Special topics Sexuality and Violence) was approved unanimously.
· Two freshman seminars were unanimously approved: one by Birgitte Soland (Once Upon a Time: The History of Children in the Western World) and the other by Carmen Taleghani-Nikazm (The New Berlin).  
· About 25-30 freshman seminars will be running in the Fall. Chinwe Okpalaoka will be giving her annual report at 5/14 CCI. T. Gustafson: A total of 60-80 freshman seminars run in a year.
· With semester conversion: Interdisciplinary subcommittee will discontinue its existence. Under semester, all freshman seminars will be one semester-hour. The same is true for all Professional Pathways. Who is going to convert, Director of freshman seminars or Associate Dean? It is unsure whether this is going to go to Subcommittee. The request will probably be made in the Fall. This will probably be an expedited item.
e. Sciences Subcommittee:
· AAAS 200: Major Readings in African American and African Studies (Seeking Diversity U.S. & Social Science: Individuals and Groups): Approved for Diversity U.S. but sent back for Social Science GEC category. Subsequently, Dept of AAAS asked that course be moved forward only with Diversity U.S. status.

· Social Work 200: Introduction to Social Welfare (Seeking Social Science: Human, Natural, and Economic Resources): Approved with contingency (revisions to assessment plan requested, received, and approved).

· History 324: Introduction to U.S. Latina/Latino History (seeking Social Diversity in the United States) : Unanimously approved.   

· Proposal for Revision of the Communication Technology Focus Area in the Communication Major: unanimously approved (accompanied by course changes: content of courses changed, course titles changed).
f. Gen Ed expected learning outcomes discussion
· Solicited suggestions from OIA and SLSR not yet received. K. Hallihan sent original message and a reminder e-mail to OIA (Grace Johnson and Jeannie Simmons). Deadline was supposed to be this week. Could we have them by 5-7? Then, ULAC could look at the proposed language at its next meeting. 
· Comment: Staff person needed in ASC to work with faculty to develop study abroad programs.

· Member comment: First time Expected Learning Outcomes (ELOs) will be really needed is when new courses come in. This will not be needed until 2012. Member assumes that a subcommittee of this group will probably write some of the ELOs. ELOs should receive broad feedback from various groups (e.g., Advising). In addition to that, two courses (Animal Science 200 & Architecture 426) are part of sequence only. There will need to be a system to migrate the courses so that they align with ELOs of their GEC category.In short, 2 points need to be looked at this year: (1) start conversation about ELOs for Education Abroad and Service Learning and (2) take care of the 2 courses above.
· Service Learning units will need to apply for GE status. Or perhaps if the ELOs for that category allow it, the service learning courses will just be grandfathered in.
· Some Education Abroad courses will be GE courses and some will not.
· Many courses even outside ASC have a service learning component but have never applied for official service learning status.
· In each category (Education Abroad and Service Learning), we will probably not have more than 50 courses.
· 3rd item that will need to be addressed this year: Capstone courses will be part of cross-disciplinary seminar category. CCI will need to look at the ELOs for this category. “Contemporary” will change. 597 category was developed as a parallel to 367 (American experience). Some courses offered by the Center for Medieval and Renaissance Studies (neither contemporary, nor global) might fit neatly into the cross-disciplinary GE category.
· Member comment: There should be specific ELOs for biological sciences v. physical sciences (to parallel ELOs social science categories). 
· A. Collier: In the past, CCI delegated this task to a subset of the subcommittees. That would be a way to go about. Work on ELOs needs to happen now.

· The third writing course will need to be eliminated
· One member suggests eliminating oral component in 367. It is not being fulfilled. Yes, students are talking in those classes but they are not being taught oral skills (no instruction of oral communication). The oral instruction and the oral assessment is not taking place in 367. K. Hallihan: Specifies that this is a state mandate. Board of Regents requires documentation of where oral component is in the General Education Curriculum. 

· Follow-up comment: A. Collier: Original Babcock report said that School of Communication was going to help with this. 
· Q: How much emphasis is placed on oral component when we approved 367s? 
· Focus group of 367 has shown that School of Communication and Architecture emphasize oral communication. However, focus group participants were more interested in assessing writing component of the course. There also was a lack of awareness that oral communication is a major component of the course.
· Suggestion: could we come up with “0” count courses for oral communication? MS: The aim was to eliminate as many “0” count as possible.
· One member thinks that in her area the oral communication skill is mainly happening in the major. Imperfect as the current ELO language is, we probably need to keep the oral component in 367 for now. 

· Suggestion: Maybe pay increased attention to this as new 367s are coming through.
· R. Harvey: Each subcommittee needs to look at their individual ELOs and suggest re-writing them. We will use the language of the new GE. Do away with “skills” and “breadth.” Interdisciplinary Subcommittee will work on Service Learning ELOs.

4. Various

· Minimum number of hours for major in semester system: 30 semester hours (according to Board of Regents). This is not university approved. Right now it is 40 quarter hours. Minor: 12 semester credit hours (CAA approved). We should ask Mary Ellen Jenkins if there are some advising requirements.

Meeting adjourned 11:00 AM.
